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Thank you for your interest in this project. We look forward to your feedback. 

 
 

 

 

 



Purpose of the handout 
The Wisconsin Department of Transportation (WisDOT) is in the process of developing plans for 
proposed improvements on WIS 35 and WIS 64 from the unincorporated community of Houlton 
to the city of New Richmond in St. Croix County. The purpose of this handout is to provide 
information regarding the proposed projects, describe the potential impacts they would have on 
the community and offer an opportunity for public comment. There will be no in-person public 
meeting. We appreciate your input and encourage you to review the project information and 
provide comments. 
 
Project information 
The purpose of the project is to address the deterioration of approximately 13 miles of the 
existing WIS 35 and WIS 64 roadway surfaces and shoulders to maintain a safe and efficient 
transportation system between Houlton and New Richmond. The following work is proposed on 
WIS 35 and WIS 64: 
 

• Performing spot repairs on the existing concrete driving lanes in both directions of travel 
where deterioration exists. 

• Resurfacing the existing shoulders and installing rumble strips. 
• Placing new pavement markings. 
• Replacing large signs at spot locations. 
• Improving guardrail and culverts at spot locations. 

 
Proposed traffic impacts 
During construction, WIS 35 and WIS 64 will remain open to local and through traffic using 
single-lane closures and flagging operations. Temporary ramp closures and disruptions in 
access would occur during construction. Advanced notification of these temporary disruptions 
would be provided by construction staff. 
 
Construction is currently scheduled for 2026. 
 
Real estate  
Real estate acquisition would not be required. 
 
Public input/comments 
We encourage you to provide input regarding the proposed project. A sheet is available for your 
written comments. Please email or mail any written comments about the project to the contact 
listed below before Aug. 1, 2024  
 
Your comments assist us in developing a project that will serve the needs of the traveling public 
as well as the needs of the local community. Your input is welcome and appreciated throughout 
the design process. 
 

For more information, please contact: 
 
Beth Cunningham, P.E. 
WisDOT Northwest Region Project Manager 
W7102 Green Valley Rd 
Spooner WI 54801 
(715) 635.4973 
beth.cunningham@dot.wi.gov 


